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March 6, 2024 
 
 
Ms. Ledell Zellers 
Chair 
City of Madison Plan Commission 
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Madison, WI 53703 
 

 

Re: Re: Proposed Certified Survey Map for Land Division  
at 1908 Arlington Place, Madison 

 
Dear Ms. Zellers: 
 
I and my wife, Roberta Gassman, reside at 1915 Arlington Place in Madison, which is 
directly across the street from 1908 Arlington Place. We have lived there for 35 years.  
 
Before the Plan Commission on its agenda for its March 11, 2024, meeting is the 
consideration of a certified survey map based on a certificate of appropriateness for a 
land division at 1908 Arlington Place that was approved on February 12, 2024, by the 
Landmarks Commission. As allowed by Madison General Ordinance (“MGO”) 41.20 et 
seq, the required number of property owners within 200 feet of the proposed land 
division, timely appealed the Landmarks Commission’s decision to the Common 
Council. A copy of the Petition for Appeal (“the Petition”) is attached hereto.  
 
The appeal is not about a general dissatisfaction with the Landmarks Commission 
decision. It asserts that the Landmarks Commission made serious legal errors in its 
interpretation of MGO 41.18(4) which strictly governs land divisions in historic districts. 
The appeal is scheduled to be considered by the Common Council at its meeting on 
March 19, 2024.  
 
On behalf of the signatories on the Petition, I respectfully request that the Plan 
Commission postpone any action on the proposed certified survey map until our appeal 
of the Landmarks Commission decision has been heard and decided by the Common 
Council, and any court that may review that decision, whether a lawsuit is initiated by 
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the petitioners or 1908 Arlington Place LLC (“the LLC”), the current owner of the 
property.  
 
The reason for this request is simple: if the Plan Commission approves the certified 
survey map, the LLC could immediately record it with the Register of Deeds and 
transfer the newly created lot to another LLC or third-party, thereby negating the ability 
of the Common Council to reverse the Landmarks Commission’s certificate of 
appropriateness or to remand the matter to the Landmarks Commission for a new 
hearing.  
 
The house at 1908 Arlington Place and its lot have existed in their current form since at 
least 1903, one hundred and twenty-one years ago. There is no need, much less an 
urgent one, to alter the configuration of the historic lot by approving a certified survey 
map on March 11.  
 
The other petitioners and I will be attending the March 11, 2024, Plan Commission 
meeting by Zoom and will speak if allowed. In any case, we will be available to answer 
any questions you may have. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
PINES BACH LLP 
 
Lester A. Pines 
 
LAP:lkp 
 
Enclosure: Petition for Appeal 
 
cc: All Plan Commission members 

All Petition Signatories 
Assistant City Attorney Kate Smith 
Heather Baily, Ph.D.  
Mayor Satya Rhodes-Conway 
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